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SHAKER PINES FIRE DISTRICT # 5
The regular meeting of the Shaker Pines Fire District was held on Tuesday, December 13, 2022 at the fire station.

Those present were President Peter G. Burk, Vice President Guy Beck, Clerk Margaret Guyette, Commissioner Peter Burk, Commissioner Scott Beiler, Treasurer Glen Bentz, Fire Chief Jim Nolan, Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner, Administrative Assistant Jolene Bauckman, and Doug Maxellon.
President Burk called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for November 2022 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Commissioner Burk and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Treasurer Glen Bentz submitted the treasurer’s report for November to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Beiler made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Clerk Guyette received a request from the Town of Enfield to provide dates for 2023 district meetings, and she fulfilled the request. The November 2023 meeting will be on November 14th to accommodate the annual chiefs’ conference, and the February 2023 meeting will be on February 15th to avoid Valentine’s Day.

FIRE CHIEF REPORT:  Fire Chief Nolan submitted his report verbally. Lt. Ray Rodriguez participated in Career Day at Enfield High School. We will also be participating in the Wreaths Across America event on Wednesday, December 14, 2022, where an engine will be posted at Hazardville Memorial School while the convoy passes by. On Saturday, December 17, 2022, Lt. Tom McGuire and Firefighter Phil Kober will participate in the Wreaths Across America ceremony. The Santa Run on Friday, December 2, 2022 and the Meet & Greet with Santa on Saturday, December 3, 2022 were a great success. We also had many members and apparatus in the Torchlight Parade down Route 5 on Sunday, December 4, 2022. ISO has been completed, and our rating has improved from a 4 to a 3. Derek Jasiulevicius and Tyler Prajzner have passed the practical portion of Firefighter I testing, and will now complete the written portion. We plan to send 4 more members to start Firefighter I training in January. Engine 54 has been sold for $60,000 to Iron Ore Company of Canada, and has arrived with the new owners. A $6,000 fee was paid to Brindlee Mountain for sales commission. A Christmas party for members will be held on December 23, 2022 at the station.

FIRE MARSHAL REPORT:  Deputy Chief Prajzner read the reports for October 2022 and November 2022 and they were placed on file.  In October, we had 54 incidents; 1 plan review and 55 inspections.  The plan review was at USA Hauling & Recycling, 555 Taylor Road. In November, we had 45 incidents; 1 plan review and 54 inspections.  The plan review was at LEGO Day Care, 561 Taylor Road.
REPORTS OF COMMITTEES: Doug Maxellon gave a report from the building committee. The punch list is down to just a few items. He will work with Eversource to see if he can secure a rebate of approximately $12,000. Plumbers and electricians continue to work in the building, and shower partitions will be installed soon. The SCBA compressor needs to be reconfigured to use outside air instead of air from the apparatus bay. An expansion joint was used to repair a crack in the training room wall.
Vice President Guy Beck gave an update from the consolidation committee. Resolutions have been signed by representatives of both the Shaker Pines Fire Department and Hazardville Fire Department. They will be forwarded to the Enfield Town Manager who will present them to the Enfield Town Council. On Thursday, December 15, 2022, all five presidents of the districts’ board of commissioners will meet with the Town Manager as well as leadership from the Town Council to discuss town-wide fire department topics.

OLD BUSINESS: Katie Collamore and Brian Kelleher joined the meeting virtually to review documents related to the annual audit. Ms. Collamore explained new requirements for reporting leases, and provided criteria used to determine if a lease can be defined as a lease for accounting purposes. She also explained new information as it relates to the firefighters’ retirement plans and how they are reported. A motion was made by President Burk and seconded by Commissioner Burk to decline the use of the term “lease” as described by Ms. Collamore, which would keep the reporting the same. A vote was taken, and it was unanimous. The motion carried. A motion was made by Commissioner Burk and seconded by Vice President Beck to keep fiduciary responsibility for the retirement plan according to GASB 97.
NEW BUSINESS: There was no new business to discuss.
BILLS:  The Board members reviewed the bills.  A motion was made by President Burk to pay the bills as submitted and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:17 PM.










Respectfully submitted,
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Jolene Bauckman








Administrative Assistant



